
RESOLUTION NO. 22-22 

ATLAS TOWNSHIP, GENESEE COUNTY, MICHIGAN 
 

A Resolution 
To Opt In to the Pay as You Stay (PAYS) Program  

 
 At a regular meeting of the Township Board of the General Law Township of Atlas, Genesee 
County, Michigan, held on the 18th day of April 2022, at 5:30pm.  
 
WHEREAS, on March 2, 2020, Governor Whitmer signed House Bill 5124, Pay As You Stay (PAYS), 
which added new sub sections MCL 211.78g of the General Property Tax Act (Act 206 of 1893 
“GPTA); and  
 
WHEREAS, the revision was meant to help struggling homeowners stay in their home by 
providing affordable payment plans as well as reducing the amount of delinquent taxes owned 
on their primary residence; and  
 
WHEREAS, the new law allows the County Treasurers to implement a program for homeowners 
who are receiving a poverty tax exemption under MCL 2011.7u; and  
 
WHEREAS, the local Treasurer must provide written notice of intent to participate along with an 
approved resolution to The Genesee County Treasurers office no later than November 26, 2020; 
and 
 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that The Atlas Township Board wishes to opt in to 
the Pay as You Stay (PAYS) Program. 

 
Motion by: ___________________ Seconded by: _____________________ 

AYES: _______________________________ 

NAYS: _______________________________ 

ABSTAIN: ____________________________ 

ABSENT: _____________________________ 

 
 

RESOLUTION DECLARED ADOPTED 
I certify the above resolution was adopted by the Township of Atlas Board of 

Trustees at their regular meeting held on April 18, 2022. 
 

 
            
      Katherine Vick, Clerk 
 

 



CLERK’S CERTIFICATION 
 I, Katherine Vick, the duly elected, qualified and acting clerk of the Township of Atlas, 
Genesee County, Michigan do certify that the above Resolution was adopted at a regular meeting 
of the Township Board held in the Government Center, 7386 S. Gale Road, Goodrich, Michigan 
on April 18, 2022 by a majority of the members of the board present and voting. 
 
             
      Katherine Vick, Clerk 


